STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 11, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Steve Goldsmith.

The selectmen discussed the state guidelines for septic design. Discussed a warrant article to make the

change to 75 feet instead of 100 ft.

The furnace was out of operation from Thursday last week until Monday Dec 11, 2023. Bob’s fuel was
called and stated there was water in the tank and line to the furnace. A complete cleaning was
scheduled for Jan 2, 2024.

Solar application for 33 Village Rd Contrady. The Town of Surry received ck#1642 in the amount of
$25.00. Jay Croteau emailed building permit #1166 to the installer.

The Town of Surry received ck#433 in the amount of $25.00 from Katherine Richardson for a solar
permit.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.
The selectmen signed payroll.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to accept the minutes.

The Bear Bee LLC property was purchased by Nathan Bolduc.
The selectmen discussed the condition of the Farm Road .

Durwin Clark worked on the Mine Ledge Road. One side was completed the opposite side still needs
work.

Josh Brooks spoke with the selectmen about the Fire Department budget . Six Firematic invoices were
moved from the 4220 operating budget to 4902 Equiment. He had questions about the remainder in the

budget for his use. Jay Croteau will contact Bruce Smith about the remaining issues.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.



